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Secretary’s Report               16th February 2012 
 
 
At the end of my first year as League Secretary I would like to thank all Team 
Captains, Match Secretaries and fellow Committee Members for being helpful, 
friendly, cooperative, flexible and (normally) punctual.  
 
Huge thanks to Bronwyn for organising this meeting and for her invaluable help and 
hard work and support throughout the year. 
 
There’s not much else to say since my October 2011 report apart from: 
 
1. Winter and Floodlit Leagues 
Recent bad weather is creating potential fixture congestion with 152 matches (31%) 
still to be played before the deadline date of March 31st. 
 
2. Website 
In January, I made a technical change to the website reducing the filesize of 
scorecards. They now open 20 times more quickly than before. 
 
Finally, just to say that I’ve learned a lot and made some mistakes but overall I hope 
that I am meeting the requirements of the members. 
 
Thanks again 
 

 
Nick Adams 
League Secretary - Banbury Tennis Leagues 


